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The President gave a very warm welcome to the Annual General Meeting of the 3rd Session of the Insurance Institute of Northern Ireland.

Notice of Meeting:

Notice of the AGM of the 3rd Session of the IINI was taken as read.
Apologies: Fiona Cambridge, Michael Boyd, Iain Patterson
There were no apologies from the floor.
Minutes of the last AGM 19th April 2018.

The minutes of the 2nd Session IINI AGM were taken as read & signed by the President.
Annual Report & Statement of Accounts:

A copy of the Annual Report & Statement of Accounts were placed on all seats, the president recorded his thanks to all for submitting reports in a timely fashion, to allow our Secretary to compile the Annual Report and to Vincent McIvor for ensuring that the accounts were submitted in order and audited on time.

The President invited our treasurer Vincent McIvor to present and comment on the accounts:

General Account
You have a copy of the accounts for 1st January to 31st December 2018. The balance for the Barclays Bank account is £15,339.69 (£15,309.14 in 2017). There was no money transferred from the Barclays account during the 2018 year. In our working account with the Danske Bank the opening balance was £25,209.64 and the statement closed at £55,587.65. The finance available at 31 December 2018 was £70,927.34 (£40,329.78 for 2017).

The total income for the year amounted to £125,836.02 (£120,368.87 for 2017). Our main sources of income were the CII Grant (£29,990.50) and the Masterclass Series (£22,698.26). The focus maintained on Charity activities during the year was excellent which increased money raised through events such as the Golf Day and the Charity Lunch. 

The total expenditure for the year amounted to £95,427.46 (£138,991.83 for 2017). I must thank all Council members who have contributed to the reduction in expenditure through the year as at this point last year I had pointed out the need to look at all aspects of expenditure with the year on year increase previously. There remains significant financial support towards the 
Presentation of Awards ceremony held at Queen’s University, the Annual Pantomime and CPD which includes the Masterclass series. Council continues to provide financial assistance to Young Member Events and other Social Events when required. 

Therefore, during 2018 our trading income exceeded our expenditure by £30,408.56. In 2017 expenditure exceeded our income by £18,622.96. This amounts to a swing of £49k from overspending to cost saving and increased income. The main driver behind this is the CPD. Taking the organising of the Masterclass series back in house has taken the cost out and added significant income into the IINI funds. The CPD committee have done an excellent job in managing this process. There was a small increase in the CII grant due to an increase in membership however, with the increase in funds being held by IINI, the second tranche of the CII grant for 2019 could well be reduced.

Although all the activities and expenditure are for important events in the IINI calendar and form very important parts of our Institute, I have none the less asked all functions to remain focussed on costs for the year ahead and to ensure we work within proposed budgets for each event. We have turned our finances around throughout the year and as said previously, I thank Council for taking on board my comments from the last couple of years. The IINI finances are in a very healthy position at this point in time.

Insurance Charities

In 2018, payments to charities totalled £18,899.80.

Conclusion

I am pleased to report that the accounts have been audited and certified as being consistent with the financial transactions presented. My thanks to Leslie Gillanders and Joan Power for taking the time to carry out the audit.
Vincent McIvor

Are there any questions regarding the reports from the floor? None.
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The president asked for a proposal for the adoption of the Annual Report & Statement of Accounts
Proposed by: Archie McAvoy

Seconded by: Sam Carson
Election of president:

The President advises the Council nomination is Ashley Murphy.  The President commented – ‘I am absolutely delighted to now formally propose Ashley Murphy as President for the 2019/2020 session.’

Ashley commenced her career in August 1997 with Royal Sun Alliance in the commercial department, whilst still awaiting her A level results from Belfast Model School for Girls. The great intentions to work for a year and head off to University were shelved when a permanent contract was offered.

In April 2004, she moved on to a development role in AIG, Belfast.  Wanting back to Underwriting she moved to UK General in April 2007 and since December 2010 has been with Allianz Ireland.  Ashley achieved her ACII in May 2012 is also a Chartered Insurer.  

Ashley has been a council member for 9 years, she organises the annual pantomime and has been membership secretary and more recently secretary.    

The President asked for a seconder.  John Laverty seconded the proposal. The President declares Ashley Murphy duly elected as President taking office from today.

Election of the Deputy President:

Brian announced that the Council nomination for Deputy President was Vincent McIvor and asked Ashley to propose Vincent.

Ashley advised that she is delighted to propose Vincent as Deputy and reads the following:

After graduating from the University of Ulster with a Degree in Accounting Vincent moved to Queens University to gain a Post- Grad Diploma in Finance. He commenced his career in insurance in July 2004 as a Liability Underwriter with Europa General and worked towards his ACII which he achieved in August 2007. He attained Chartered Insurer status soon after. Vincent then moved into the role of Key Account manager within Europa before being appointed as Head of Sales & Marketing with RSA NI when Europa and RSA merged in 2013. He left RSA in September 2016 to form Amet Insurance Solutions, an Underwriting and Claims Agency, with 3 of his colleagues and is currently Managing Director of Amet. He has been on Council for 12 years and served as both Secretary and Treasurer in that time.

He is married with 3 young children so time outside of Insurance is busy with his family; however he enjoys helping to coach his children’s football teams and watching sport whenever he gets the chance!

Deputy President – Vincent McIvor 

Ashley asks for a seconder and the nomination was seconded by Brendan Mooney, Vincent is elected as Deputy President holding office from the end of the AGM.

Election of Vice Presidents:

Brian reads out all of the nominations:

Brian Caruth

Iain Patterson

Brendan Mooney

John Laverty

Brian Gibson

Peter Kelly

Elaine Carr

Libby Morgan

Russell Anderson

Paul McIlreavy

Tom McGrath

Archie McAvoy

Jonathan Irvine

Steven Wallace

Ken Alderdice

Billy Alister

Michael Burnett

Gary Ennis

Nominations were asked for and were proposed by Peter Kelly and seconded by Fiona Coulter.  

The President declared that following an election process, the four elected from within their numbers to represent them on Council are:-

Brian Caruth

Iain Patterson

Brendan Mooney

John Laverty

Election of Office Bearers
The President reads out the names of the Office Bearers who had been nominated individually in writing by four members of the Institute:

Treasurer


Tim Graham

Secretary       


Leslie Gillanders

Education &

Examinations Secretary    
Fiona Coulter

CPD Secretary

David Ussher

Public Relations & Website 
David Irvine

Dinner Secretary

Gary Ennis

Sponsorship


Brian Caruth

Office Rep. & Membership
Archie McAvoy

Careers Officer

Marc Rice
Insurance Charities
            Fiona Cambridge

CII Representative Council
Brian Caruth

Communications Officer
Sam Carson
Diversity Rep


John Laverty

PFS Rep


Geoff Clarke and Russell Anderson

Young Professionals 

Stephen Booth
The nominations were proposed by Brendan Mooney and seconded by Leigh Todd.
Election of Council Members

The President read out the names of Council Members who had been nominated individually in writing by four members of the Institute as follows:

Peter Kelly

Gary Ferguson

Gavin Mitchell

Julie Wallace

Brendan Mooney

Michael Boyd

Tammy Gamble

Iain Patterson
This group of nominees were proposed by Vincent McIvor and seconded by Leslie Gillanders.
The President declared all of the aforementioned Officers and Members duly elected and welcomed them to the IINI Council.  Iain extended particular congratulations to our new members – Marc Rice, Tammy Gamble, and Tim Graham and noted thanks to the work put in by Brian Gibson and Leigh Todd who have decided to step down from Council.

Election of Auditors
The previous Auditors were Leslie Gillanders and Joan Power and the council would like to continue with them.  Proposed by Vincent McIvor and seconded by Fiona Coulter.  

The President’s Address

How quickly a year can go by – or in my case 50 weeks!
I have thoroughly enjoyed my time as your President and hopefully have left the IINI in a better place, have made a difference and the ‘Cookie’ era will be remembered with fondness.
We have hosted the CII conference last June, have taken the CPD in house, strengthened our financial position, had our away day, and have a five year plan put in place.  However, all this wouldn’t have happened without the good people on the Council, and all of Council doing what was asked of them and without grumbling – well at least not to my face!
Our Past President Iain Patterson has been a tremendous help and a font of all knowledge – apart from when he talks about football, and when myself and Ashley weren’t available, he attended dinners on our behalf, except when he pulled out of the Sligo dinner with a poor excuse that his house had burnt down!
My theme for the year was CARE – 

C is for Conference / Compliance / Chartered / Charity / Control / Craic.
Well, we have had some fun and won the Insurance Charity Award.  Thanks to Fiona Cambridge for all she has done for the Charities including looking after our local recipients.  Our charity quiz is on the 10th May.  A different format this year, with it being on a Friday night in the city centre, at the Dark horse with food supplied.  Our charity lunch is 7 June and it was sold out in 2 days, with guest speaker Liam Beckett and his translator!
We have an exciting Charity programme for Ashley’s year already in the calendar.  The golf outing is Tuesday 17 September at Royal Belfast, the PFS Charity lunch on 6 December and Strictly Come Dancing is in March 2020.  We need dancers for this, the worse you are the better, and Fiona Coulter is available to take names.
A is for Authorisation / Age (no limits) / Awards
Thanks to Fiona Coulter, John Laverty, Leslie Gillanders and Russell Anderson for a great award ceremony.  This year the event is being held on Thursday 13 June in the evening.
R is for regulation / recruitment

This is a shrinking profession
E is for Education
It is under the control of Fiona Coulter.  Education is at the forefront of what we do and as part of our 5 year plan we want to spend some of our reserves helping the students on their way to passing their exams.
Everyone on Council has a role to play, spreading the workload.
Diversity – John Laverty – A more diverse group he couldn’t have with Linfield, Glentoran and Cliftonville Supporters.
Thanks to our treasurer Vincent McIvor.  A thankless job but thank you, and to the auditors Leslie Gillanders and Joan Power.

To our four secretaries of the year, Noelene, Ashley, Iain and for the last 6 months, Leigh Todd, thank you for getting the minutes and the reports, and forgetting to order the bacon butties for the board meeting.  Plus thank you for organising all the paperwork for today – thank you Leigh.
CPD – I cannot praise David Ussher and all his committee enough for all the hard work in bringing an exciting programme together for all our members.  The feedback was 100% positive apart from one person who wanted a new President – I know where you live!
Archie McAvoy has been working on the membership database and it is our intention to bring back office ambassadors in the future.
Dinner- Gary Ennis and Mikala were awarded the Albert Gillespie award at the Dinner for all the work they do in making the dinner what it is today.  Gary Ennis and John Laverty were re-awarded their CII awards.  Lizzie Colvin women’s hockey World Cup silver medallist gave us thoughts on the World Cup and team work, and Gerry Connolly gave us a laugh with his old style stories and jokes.  Over £13,000 was raised for the charities.
Leslie Gillanders, CII representative has to step down after many years and a big thank you for trying to keep the CII on track – A hard act to follow.
Our web, social media and LinkedIn is now up to date.  A massive thank you to Sam Carson for all he has done.
PFS - Thank you to Geoff Clarke and Russell Anderson.
Young Professionals – Stephen Booth has organised the ten pin bowling.
I have really loved my year.  I have been myself and haven’t offended too many people.  Over my 40 years in this profession, it started as an industry and has evolved as a profession.  I have met many people – some characters – sadly most no longer with us – but I have made great friends and this year I have made many new friends – especially the chain gang.
As they say on TV, it is good night from him and good night from me.

Presentation of the President’s Chain

The President advised – ‘as I said earlier, in Ashley, you will have a fantastic President, someone who I believe will take this Institute to new heights and to whom I have no hesitation in entrusting this chain for the next term of office.  

Ashley stood forward and accepted the Chain

New President’s Address

Thank you, Brian for your kind words and introduction.
I am extremely honoured to have been elected as President of the Insurance Institute of Northern Ireland and am looking forward to the challenges and opportunities it will provide.
I am so lucky to have such a fabulous and enthusiastic council.  It is a major compliment to all on council that our RMM David Irvine can be quoted as saying ‘’ IINI are seen as an institute of best practice’’ 
It is superb to see so many past presidents still on council and trust me I will be calling on your expertise over the next 12 months to ensure that our great reputation remains.  
Thank you for my fellow council members who agreed to continue in your roles and for those accepting new roles in the coming year.  Vincent, thank you for agreeing to be our deputy, I look forward to working closely with you.
So far 2019 has been a peculiar year…….in NI we still have no local government, despite being past 29th March the uncertainty with Brexit remains, issues with green cards, dual pricing debates, green book increases and the introduction of the Insurance Distribution Directive. 
As always the IINI will continue to do all we can to support our members by offering relevant and topical CPD subjects. 

You will all be aware that we took the leap of bringing back the running of CPD in-house, yet we continue to have the highest calibre of speakers and experts invited to speak.  Billy Allister can be quoted as saying that ‘this was the best masterclass series yet!’  Testament to the work and efforts put in from David Ussher and his committee.
Whilst our profile in our local market is excellent a lot of the younger members think we exist solely to promote CII qualifications or to gain CPD points!  However, it is equally important to utilise your institute to network and build friendships by attending our various social events and to support our charity.
Some people gave me massive encouragement to take on this role; John Laverty, Iain Patterson, my parents, my employer and of course my husband, some people think I am mad….including myself!  So this year I would like to use the theme #Makeadifference and challenge each member to ‘’Make a Difference’……whether that is:

-
To be someone’s cheerleader, to give positive feedback to a someone

-
To mentor a friend/colleague through an exam/ interview or a difficult time

-
To raise funds for charity…Most of you will know we have ‘strictly’ planned for March 2020 and I hope we can plan a sponsored walk at the end of the summer or collect/donate to Christmas shoebox appeal
You will be aware that at ‘Cookies’ dinner Annali-Joy Thornicroft awarded our institute the Charity Shield….….lets keep the charity momentum going.

Each and every one of us can help make a difference to our workplace, our community and our institute! 
Thank you again for the nomination!

Presentation of Past President’s Jewel

Ashley commented ‘Brian, on behalf of the Institute, council members and myself I would like to thank you for all your hard work and effort this year.  You certainly made your 50 weeks in office memorable…from the craic at the charity lunch, the awards ceremony, Uel B Alright’s court case, the Christmas treasure hunt and ‘Cookies’ dinner the list goes on.  You did everything with such enthusiasm, job well done!
On a personal note I am very grateful for your guidance and assistance, for invites to meetings so that I have an insight into the coming year.  I wish you all the best and take this opportunity to present you with your Past Presidents jewel.
Brian on behalf of the Insurance Institute, council, members and myself I would like to thank you for all your hard work and effort you have put in, during your year in office.
The President asked Brian to step forward and he accepted the Past President’s Jewel and thanked him on behalf of the members and Council for his year in office.

Presentation of the Deputy President’s Chain

Ashley stated it is with great pleasure that I now ask Vincent McIvor to step forward to accept the Deputy President Chain of Office.

The President then presented the new Deputy President’s Chain to Vincent.
AOB

The President advised of the following events:

· Next Council Meeting,   9th May @ 9am Allianz
· Charity Quiz – 10th May
· Charity Lunch – 7th June
· Queens Examination Award’s Ceremony – Thursday 13th June
There being no further business the Meeting was brought to a close.
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